
From the Principal  
 

 

 

 

 

Commencement 2020 

As we prepare for the return to classes, I hope all of our 

Parade families have enjoyed a pleasant and safe summer 

holiday.  We extend a very warm welcome to all students 

and parents who are new to the Parade community this 

year.  Classes resume for Year 7 and 12 students at 8.30am 

on Friday 31 January and for Year 8, 9, 10 and 11 students 

at 8.30am on Monday 3 February.  

 

As I write this article early in January amidst smoke and 

haze on the Mornington Peninsula, all our thoughts are 

focused on the devastating Bush fires that have engulfed 

much of the east of Australia. I know that many Parade 

families were affected by the fire threatening homes from the 

Plenty Gorge and most others have connections to someone 

affected by the fires in the east of the state.  I offer the 

following prayer: 

 

God of life and death, 

our prayers today are where our hearts and minds 

have been during these last days 

and where they have so often been this season; 

with those whose lives have been touched 

in differing ways by the bushfires. 

 

We pray for all those who have been affected; 

and we ask for your embrace of those killed and their 

families. 

We pray for those who have been injured and survived: 

for physical and emotional trauma; 

for the fear and helplessness experienced; 

for the anger and frustration at the injustice 

of unavoidable disaster; 

We pray for those who have lost their home and property 

or are facing such loss: 

for those who have been forced to leave 

their memories and belongings; 

for the fear & disorientation of all involved; 

Heal them from their nightmare memories. 

 

We pray for all involved in fighting the fire: 

for firefighters and their leadership 

and all those we know and those we do not know; 

we pray for courage in a place of fear; 

for new strength in the face of exhaustion; 

for people who have travelled distances 

in order to resource those who experience fatigue; 

 

We pray for all who offer support and care at this time: 

for the various agencies, churches and community groups; 

for disaster response chaplains; 

for government services as they are activated; 

for friends and neighbours, known and unknown; 

for aiding recovery and providing a shoulder to cry on; 

we give thanks too, 

for the generosity of many, in small and large ways, 

to those who are struggling. 

 

We are mindful of the days, weeks and months ahead, 

For many dangerous days yet to come, 

for seasons of recovery and rebuilding, 

of homes, farms, lives and communities; 

we pray for strength, courage, patience and hope 

as grieving continues, 

as frustrations rise 

and the inevitable new changes occur. 

 

Keep us faithful and alert in our praying and our action. 

 

(Modified) from Rev. Simon Hansford, Moderator 

Uniting Church NSW & ACT 

 

No. 1  22 January 2020 



 

2019 Academic Achievements 

The VCE results were published on 12 December and we 

were delighted with the outcome.  Congratulations to the 

Class of 2019 and their dedicated teachers for achieving 

outstanding VCE results.  Our 2019 VCE results reflect the 

hard work of the students in collaboration with their teachers 

and support from their families. 

 

We thank and commend the Class of 2019 on the contribution 

they have made to Parade College over the past six years in 

all endeavours that they have pursued.  Their leadership, 

service to others, and their contribution to the co-curricular life 

of the College have added to the richness of our community.  

 

We commend each student who has applied himself to 

achieve his very best, and celebrate the many wonderful 

results as well as the knowledge, skills, experiences, and 

qualities that have been acquired along the way. 

 

We would also like to acknowledge the expertise and 

guidance of our staff who have supported them throughout 

their time at Parade College. 

 

Congratulations to our College Dux Carl Perera with an ATAR 

of 99.4, Pinidu Chandrasekera (99.0) including a perfect 50 in 

English and Aristos Koutsoubos (Year 11) with a perfect 

score of 50 in Biology.  

 

Congratulations also to Peter Rossi, who received the 

Outstanding Senior VCAL Student Award for 2019. 

 

Congratulations to our 2019 College Dux Carl Perera (above left) and 

2019 Outstanding Senior VCAL Student Peter Rossi (above right) 

VCE Highlights 

16 students (8%) = ATAR of 95 or above 

35 students (18%) = ATAR of 90 or above 

36% of students = ATAR of 80 or above 

50% of students = ATAR of 70 or above 

84% of students = ATAR of 50 or above 

100% of students achieved their VCE pass 

Median Study Score = 31 

 

In all, there were eight students who achieved an ATAR 

above 97.  

 

Congratulations to the following High Achievers on their 

excellent VCE ATAR scores of 90 +.  

 

Carl Perera   99.40 

Pinidu Chandrasekera  99.00 

Phillip Pham   98.50 

Fei Long Chen   97.90 

Jones Kurian   97.75 

Deacon Macdonald  97.60 

Angus Benedict   97.55 

Daniel Blaker   96.85 

James Melhem   96.70 

Jordan Di Palma   96.40 

Anton Barbaro   96.35 

Antony Di Placido  96.00 

Truong Dang   95.70 

Nelson Ly   95.70 

Muhammad Ayan Rizvi   95.65 

Christopher Grenade   94.90 

William Conlon   94.80 

Himesh Goyal   94.20 

Stefan Ficarra   93.75 

Connor Rush   93.70 

Max Tricarico   93.50 

Konstandinos Georgiou   93.10 

Justin Nguyen   92.85 

Lucas Nicholas   92.50 

Nicholas Minniti   92.30 

Joshua Dries   92.10 

Amir Yacoub   91.75 

Tom Le   91.70 

Ben Crick   91.30 

Hasitha Herath Mudiyanselage  91.00 

Mokshith Setty   90.95 

Sam Di Stefano  90.90 

Jack Goulding   90.90 

Gunjeet Singh   90.15  

 

 



 

2019 Academic High Achiever Awards  

The Academic High Achiever Award acknowledges students’ 

academic achievement over the whole of 2019 for Years 7 to 

11.  The Academic High Achiever Award is awarded to the 

students within each year level that have achieved the 

highest overall assessment grades across all subjects over 

both semesters and across both campuses.   

 

Grades are analysed and students that have achieved the 

highest three scores are identified. In each year level there 

are a minimum of three students that will be bestowed the 

award, but depending on grades achieved, there may be 

more than three.  The Academic High Achiever Awards are 

intended to acknowledge the excellence that exists within 

each year level.   

 

The recipients, in alphabetical order, of the inaugural 

Academic High Achiever Awards for 2019 are: 

 

Year 7 

Alessio Cerasuolo, B12 

Dean Ciccarone L18 

Thanh Lam B14 

Max McArdle H20 

Jarrod Menezes H17 

 

Year 8 

Gabriel De Amicis T12 

Elijah Fraiia L13 

Fletcher Gauci H13 

Ethan Holmes T12 

Rex Kelly H21 

Nathan Leemon B11 

Ranisha Liyanage B17 

Isum Malawaraarachchi B14 

Evan Paini L12 

Joel Parkinson H17 

Ruben Petrilli L17 

Michael Simonetto T18 

Year 9 

Thomas AlisandratosB19 

Luca Cerasuolo 11 

Leon Lee H14 

Kevin Shah T17 

 

Year 10 

Jayant Batish H01 

Bryce Hassett B05 

Mahdair Shegefti B05 

 

Year 11 

Toby De Luca T01 

William Dynes T09 

James Incani T07 

Joshua Jackson H02 

Abdul Kassam H08 

Marcus Katusic L01 

Dylan Tran-Ngo L02 

 

College Calendar 

The 2020 Family Calendar can be found on page 5 of this 

Newsletter.  You will find the full College calendar for 2020 

on the College website and we ask that you note carefully 

important contact occasions, such as parent-teacher nights, 

etc, and the official term breaks.  Students are expected to 

be present on all designated teaching days.  

  

College Photos 

Photographs of all students will be taken on Monday 10 

February and information on how to place your order can be 

found on page 6 of this Newsletter. 

  

Buses 

Anthony Glatzel, Logistics Coordinator, has allocated 

students to the various College bus services.  Minor  



 

alterations have been made to some bus routes and all 

involved in this have been advised.  All students using 

services to or from the College direct must have a current 

College bus pass and/or MYKI card. 

  

Traffic and Parking 

Traffic will be very heavy on the College property on the first 

few days of school both morning and afternoon. If you wish to 

drop off your son, please come early.   

 

Parents who wish to park should do so only in designated car 

parks, well off the roadways, and cooperate with instructions 

from College parking officials.   

 

Drivers need to be attentive to students crossing the roadway 

and to give way at designated crossings.  

  

Newsletter 

This Newsletter is our major means of communication with 

parents, so please ensure that you take the time to read it. 

We produce the Newsletter every second week; normally sent 

electronically.   

 

Parents are urged to ensure that we have their current 

preferred email address to receive the Newsletter.  Please 

advise Reception immediately of any change of residential or 

email addresses and phone numbers.   

 

The Newsletter is always available on the College website.  

Hard copies are available for collection at Reception at both 

campuses for anyone unable to access the Newsletter 

electronically.    

  

We wish all our students a very successful and fulfilling year 

in 2020. 

  

Mr Andy Kuppe 

Principal 

From the Assistant  
Principal - Organisation 
 

 

 

 

2020 Term Dates and Students Holiday Absence 

Please note below the 2020 term dates.  Parents are asked 

to consider carefully holidays or events that withdraw 

students from the College and their studies during the term. 

If you wish to withdraw your son during the school term, 

please notify the College by contacting your sons House 

leader prior to the event and advising the College Principal 

by writing to Mr Callanan, Assistant Principal Organisation. 

 

Term 1 

Sunday 26 January Australia Day 

Monday 27 January Australia Day Holiday 

Tuesday 28 January All staff return 

Friday 31 January Year 7 and 12 commence 

Monday 3 February Years 8, 9, 10, and 11 commence 

Monday 9 March Labour Day Public Holiday 

Friday 27 March Term 1 finishes 

 

Term 2 

Monday 13 April Easter Monday 

Tuesday 14 April Term 2 commences 

Monday 8 June Queens Birthday Public Holiday 

Friday 26 June Term 2 finishes 

 

Term 3 

Monday 13 July Term 3 commences 

Friday 18 September Term 3 finishes 

 

Term 4 

Monday 5 October Term 4 commences 

Tuesday 3 November Melbourne Cup Day Public Holiday 

Friday4 December Term 4 students finish 

Friday 18 December Staff conclude-College Office closes 

 

Mr Michael Callanan 

Assistant Principal - Organisation 



 



 

From the Registrar 
 

 

 

 

  

School Photographs are scheduled to be taken on 

Monday 10 February 2020 

It is important to note that the image taken will be used 

primarily for school Identification, applied to school ID, 

transport concession card, and published in the 2020 school 

year book. For this reason, each student must participate, 

regardless as to whether you wish to accept the purchase of 

photos.   

 

This image services not only many College functions, it is 

also your important keepsake.  To avoid image mishaps, 

noting a re-shoot or photoshop will not be offered, we 

request that on photo day greater attention is placed towards 

your son’s appearance and presentation.  

 

We request that you ensure your son is cleanly 

shaven, neatly dressed and in full College uniform 

which must include school blazer, summer shirt, tie, 

trousers or shorts (with correct socks)  

and polished black shoes.   

 

Students who fail to comply, presenting themselves 

unshaven or have hair longer than the regulation length, 

will be unable to have their photos taken until their 

presentation is rectified.  

 

This year National Photography will have provided a 

personalised photo envelope for each student which you will 

find included in this mail out to all families.  If in receipt of a 

generic envelope we request that you complete your son’s 

details.  If you have not received an envelope, please contact 

Reception staff at either campus, who will provide you with a 

generic envelope.  

 

All students must return their photo order envelope  

with them on photo day, Monday 10 February,  

and not beforehand 

 

It is also requested that you familiarise yourself with all 

instructions, carefully reading the ordering process. If paying 

by cash, please enclose the correct money as the 

photographers will not be in a position to give change on the  

day. If you require your sons to have a family photo, please see 

the enclosed flyer and follow the instructions for registering 

online.  

 

Kindly note family photographs will be taken on photo day and 

upon conclusion of student individual photos.  

 

For further inquiries on this process it is recommended that you 

please contact National Photography direct on 9428-9420. 

 

Exiting Students 

If your son is not intending to return for Term 1 2020, please 

contact the Registrar office immediately for an Exit Form. This 

will ensure you are charged the correct amount in fees and 

charges.   

 

If your son was in Year 7 to 10 in 2019 and is not returning, a 

reminder that the laptop is College property and must be 

returned in working condition to the IT Department undamaged 

to avoid any additional charges. 

 

Academy Uniforms 

The Uniform Shop is located at both campuses in the main 

Administration buildings and will re-open on Friday 31 January 

at the Bundoora campus and on Tuesday 4 February at the 

Preston campus.  

 

For sales outside these days and hours, simply contact the 

shop direct on 9460 8011, located at 238 Wolseley Place, 

Thomastown. 

 

Uniform items can also be ordered online.  Instructions are 

below. 

 

1. Go to www.academyuniforms.com.au 

2. Select ORDER ON-LINE 

3. Choose Parade College then enter password: Parade 

 

Campus shop opening hours are: 

 

Bundoora  

Tuesdays between 2:45pm – 4:00pm 

Fridays between 8:00am – 9:00am 

 

Preston 

Tuesdays between 10:30am – 11:00am 

 

http://www.academyuniforms.com.au


 

Future Students  

Applications are now being accepted for all levels 2022 

and beyond - Year 7 2022 enrolments close Friday 21 

August 2020 

 

It is important to note that if an older son is currently enrolled 

at the College, families are to submit an application for the 

younger sibling.  

 

Please contact the Registrar office direct on 9468-3304 or 

email registrar@parade.vic.edu.au to obtain an Information 

pack. 

 

College Open Day – Sunday 16 February 2020 

You are kindly invited to bring along any younger siblings to 

view our facilities at both our Bundoora and Preston 

campuses on this day.  Both campuses will be open from 

10.00am to 2.00pm.   

 

Bookings are essential so please register your families 

interest by clicking here 

Open Day Registration.  

 

Mrs Roslyn Tabacco  

Registrar 

 

 

Collection of 2019 
Paradian 
 

 

 

 

 

 

The Paradian magazines belonging to 2019 Year 12 students 

are available for collection.   

 

Any family with a 2019 Year 12 students is welcome to collect 

the Paradian from the Nash Learning Centre at the Bundoora 

Campus or the Caroline Chisholm Learning Centre at the 

Preston Campus.  

  

Younger brothers may also collect the Year 12 copy of the 

Paradian for their older brother. 

 

Mrs Fernando-Swart 

Paradian Editor 

 

Academy Uniforms 
238 Wolseley Place, Thomastown 

9460 8011 

9.00am to 5.00pm Monday to Friday 

9.00am to 12 Noon Saturday 

 

Recording a Parent Notified 
Absence on PAM 

 

Parents and Guardians are reminded that  

you are able to use PAM to record a student 
absence for daily or multiple days 

 

Please ensure the absence is  

recorded before 9.30am to avoid a  

SMS absence alert being generated 

 

Please call the College on  

9468-3300 for further assistance if required 

 

 

Delivery of Messages and 
Unplanned Departure of Students 

 
Parents and Guardians are reminded that timely 

delivery of messages and/or personal items is not 
possible due to constant student movement in a 

Secondary School. 

 

Whilst every reasonable attempt will be made to 
deliver important messages only, parents are 

advised that we cannot guarantee timely delivery. 

 

Parents/Guardians arriving unexpectedly 
requesting to collect students for urgent 

appointments may face a delay of up to 45 
minutes.  Please ensure you allow sufficient time 

prior to the appointment. 

mailto:registrar@parade.vic.edu.au
file:///C:/Users/debbie.singleton/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/NTD3JI80/Open%20Day%20Registration


 

From the Assistant  
Principal - Student 
Wellbeing 
 

 

 

Welcome to Parade College for 2020 
A very warm welcome to families and staff joining us for the 

first time in 2020 - we hope you find your way around quickly 

and easily and feel at home in our community.   

 

Please don’t hesitate to ask for any help at any stage - there 

are no such things as silly questions!  Tutor Teachers, House 

Leaders, Student Wellbeing Coordinators, Counsellors - all of 

our staff are on hand to assist you with a smooth transition to 

the Parade family. 

 

For those students joining us for the first time in any year level 

this year, with older brothers already at Parade, we look 

forward to getting to know you, and helping you make Parade 

YOUR school.   

 

There are so many things to discover and try at Parade that 

we hope you find your interests and passions and follow them 

during your journey with us, to make your secondary school 

experience your own. 

  

Year 7 2020 Families 

It was wonderful to meet our newest Paradians at the 

Orientation Day for the 2020 Year 7s in December last year - 

we had a great time getting to know the boys and enjoyed 

their company.  We hope our Year 7s first day as Paradians 

on Friday 31 January is equally as exciting and reassuring for 

them.   

  

Below are a few reminders for our Year 7 2020 students:- 

  

All Year 7 2020 students commence Friday 31 January 

• The Year 7s will commence at their home campuses 

on Friday 31 January at 8.30am - Bundoora students 

will meet in Moore Hall (formerly known as College 

Hall) and the Preston students will meet in Penola 

Theatre. 

• Remember to make sure your son knows where to find 

you if you are picking him up at the end of his first day. 

• Make sure your son has his College Student Planner, 

laptop, and his padlock for his locker on his first day. 

• Your son should be dressed in his Summer College 

uniform.  He can choose to wear his blazer to and from  

school in Terms 1 and 4 – it is not compulsory in those 

terms.  However, he will need to have both is blazer and 

his College tie at school for Photo Day on Monday 10 

February. 

• Please make sure that your son’s school shoes are 

made of hard, black, polishable leather – these provide 

greater protection for his feet than ‘sports’ style shoes. 

• Your son will need to bring his lunch and snacks to 

school on Friday.  The Canteens will be open if he 

prefers to buy his lunch – an icy pole and drink will be 

provided at lunch time as a special treat. 

• Buses will be running in the morning and the afternoon 

from 31 January – make sure you have a back-up plan 

in place in case your son misses his bus at some stage 

during the year! 

 

Year 7 2020 Liturgy 

At 2.30pm on Friday 31 January, the Year 7 and Year 12 

students at both campuses will celebrate a Liturgy together 

to welcome our newest Paradians, and to begin the process 

of handing on the traditions of our College.   

  

Year 7 parents are very welcome to join the boys and staff 

for this in Moore Hall at Bundoora or in the MacKillop Centre 

at Preston.  The Liturgy will conclude around 3.00pm, and 

the students will be free to go home with parents then. 

  

Year 7 2020 Camp Information Sessions and 

Lower Tutor Group Parent-Tutor-Student 

Appointments – Tuesday 18 February 

We will hold a combined Meet-the-Tutor appointments with 

the Year 7 Camp Information Session at both campuses on 

Tuesday 18 February. 

  

You will be able to meet with your son’s Tutor Teacher and 

attend an information session with your son’s House 

Leader/Student Wellbeing Coordinator– which will cover the 

details of the Year 7 Camp in March – on the same 

evening.   

  

A letter containing details about how to book the 

appointment with the Tutor Teacher for your Year 7 son 

(and Year 8 and or 9 son) and the times of the Year 7 Camp 

Information Sessions will be emailed home in the coming 

week – please check your email for this letter.   

 

If you cannot locate it, please contact Mrs Margaret Grech 

(PA to the Assistant Principal - Student Wellbeing) on  

9468-3398, and she will be able to help you. 



 

A Guide for Students and Their Families Graduating from 

Primary School 

Andrew Fuller, clinical psychologist, media commentator and 

author . . . and friend of Parade. 

  

You and your son might like to read the information from 

Andrew, who worked with our staff in 2017 and 2018 – it may 

help with any anxieties he (or you) may have. 

  

Let’s get the Number One worry out of the way first 

Most graduating primary school students worry that they won't 

make friends at their new school.  From the Orientation Day 

last year, you know who is coming to your school and you 

have met some boys in your Tutor Group already.  You will do 

most of your classes with boys from your House so that you 

can get to know them, and you will go on Camp with your 

House in March.  So, we help you to meet other boys and 

make new friends.  If no one you know is going to your new 

school, think about who you want to remain in touch with from 

your primary school and how you are going to do that. 

 

Making new friends 

Going to a new school is a chance to make new friends.  The 

friends you have now are mostly people you didn't know when 

you started primary school.  When you finish school, it will be 

just like that - you will have a whole lot of friends that you 

don't know now.  So you are about to meet new friends. 

  

You want to know the hardest thing about making 

friends? 

Saying hello.  You know how to do this – you’ve done it 

before - even though you might feel uncomfortable saying 

hello to people you don't know.  When you start at a new 

school you have a choice - you can either get to know one or 

two people or lots of people.  Maybe think about getting to 

know lots of people in the first few days at a new school.  It 

can feel cool to sit back and only speak to people who speak 

to you, but you might miss out on getting to know some really 

great people – and they will miss out on getting to know you!   

  

Go up to someone you don't know and say hello, my name 

is…….Ask what’s your name?  Repeat their name and start a 

conversation. 

  

You want to know the second hardest thing? 

Knowing what to say.  Having a few standard questions can 

be useful.  Some examples are:- What do you do for 

fun?  Where are you from?  Do you have a favourite sport/ 

computer game/YouTube clip?   

  

It might feel hard to believe this, but everyone feels a bit 

nervous on the first few days of a new school.  People are 

as worried about what you think of them as you probably are 

about what they think of you.  By being brave and talking to 

people you not only help yourself, you help others. 

 

Seal the relationship  

Now you‘ve broken the ice and said hello and you‘ve had a 

bit of a chat, now its time to seal the deal.  The next day go 

up to that person and say, “hi, (use their name) how are 

you?”  (Maybe even invite him to play downball with you!).  I 

know this probably sounds really basic to you but just being 

friendly gets you a lot of friends because people like people 

who like them. 

  

You are ready for this 

It feels weird doing new things at first, but you are ready for 

this move.  All of the time you have spent at primary school 

has been preparing you for this moment. 

  

Know the layout 

Don’t worry that you will get lost – everyone does at some 

time or another!  Your Tutor Teacher will take you on a tour 

again on your first day, and you can always ask anyone for 

directions.  But the best thing to remember is that it won’t 

take you long to work out where everything is – and you 

aren’t alone. 

  

Try 

There are lots of things to do at Parade, so just give 

everything a go!  Don’t be scared to try something new or 

something that really seems interesting to you, even if your 

friends aren’t too keen.  If you try, you may amaze yourself 

– and make some more new friends along the way! 

  

Mistakes are the way we all learn 

Learning is like in science. In science we come up with our 

best idea.  We call that a hypothesis.  Then we conduct a 

series of experiments to work out if that is indeed the best 

idea or if there is a better idea.  In science there are no 

mistakes.  There are just experiments that help you to get to 

better ideas.  You will make mistakes.  Everyone makes 

mistakes.  That is how we learn.  If you feel too scared to 

make a mistake, you can't be creative and you can't be the 

genius you truly are. 

 

Not everyone will be your best friend 

You are not going to like everyone and not everyone will like 

you either.  Be as friendly as you can be but don’t get too 

upset if a few people don't seem to want to be close to 

you.  That should be ok.  Focus on the people who like and 

appreciate you.  



 

Have fun and be adventurous  

Over the next few years, you can have some of the best times 

in your life.  Set out to enjoy yourself as much as you 

can.  Try to amaze yourself with what you can achieve at 

school, in making new friends, in learning new things and in 

becoming an even more wonderful person.  

 

And welcome back to our continuing families and 

students for 2020 . . .  

At Parade we value being on time and prepared, as it is 

respectful of others and allows the things that we need to 

do to get done, so that we can move on to the things we 

enjoy. 

 

Some reminders appear below and to the right for the first 

week back for 2020.   

 

Students returning to Parade in 2020 in Years 8, 9, 10 and 

11 at both campuses will commence on Monday 3 

February at 8.30am with Tutor Group. 

  

Uniform 

At Parade we value the tradition of wearing the College 

uniform well to honour all those men who have worn the 

purple, green and blue with pride and respect over the 

last 150 years 

 

• Please check that your son has the correct College 

Summer shirt ready to go for Day 1.  Winter shirts with or 

without tie are not permitted.  College Summer shirts will 

only be worn for Terms 1 and 4. 

• If your son chooses to wear a singlet under his shirt, 

please make sure that it is plain white – no logos, prints or 

colours. 

• Grey Shorts or trousers can be worn in Term 1 – dress 

shorts only – no elastic or drawstring waists please! 

• Jumpers and blazers go together to and from school!  If 

your son wishes to wear his jumper to and from school, he 

must wear his blazer as well. 

• Grey marle walk socks with black, hard, polishable leather 

shoes – no canvas shoes, or black leather ‘sports-style’ 

shoes.  No BLACK socks allowed 

• Leave all jewellery at home – no earrings, pierced 

jewellery (including clear plastic studs), necklaces, rings, 

bracelets, friendship bands, sports bands, or other bands 

to be worn. If it is precious or important in any way to your 

son, it is safer at home, away from possible accidental 

damage or loss. 

• Hair should be neat, clean and in a business-like style, eg; 

no dreadlocks, braids, mohawks,’Dusty-cuts’, etc.  Hair 

length should be above the bottom of the collar of the 

College Summer shirt.   

• If your son is shaving, please make sure that he is clean-

shaven for school each and every day. 

 

NB: All students in Years 7 to 12 at both campuses 

must wear College uniform to school on Monday 10 

February for College photos AND bring their blazers 

and ties with them. 

  

VCAL and VCE students should wear the grey Senior 

Tie for these photos.  They can be purchased at the 

Uniform Shops at both campuses.  

  

PE Uniform Changes From 2020  

From the beginning of this year, if your son does not have a 

full PE Uniform to wear to school on his designated PE 

Uniform Day, he must wear College Uniform to school.  Full 

PE Uniform in Terms 1 and 4 is Parade PE Polo shirt, 

Parade Shorts, white socks and runners.  In Terms 2 and 3, 

College Tracksuit Jacket and College Track pants are 

required along with the items listed for Terms 1 and 4.  If 

any one of these items is missing, or unavailable on his 

designated PE Uniform Day - even if it is only white socks - 

then your son must wear his College Uniform that day. 

 

If your son has PE classes on his designated PE Uniform 

Day, and does not have the full uniform as described above, 

then he should wear his College uniform and bring whatever 

items of PE Uniform he has with him in his bag to school 

and change for class.  He should change back into College 

Uniform after his PE lesson in time for the rest of his classes 

and travelling home in the afternoon.  

 

Please see the letter emailed home to all families in the 

week beginning 20 January 2020, in relation to this and 

other uniform matters for more details. 

 

College Bus Network 

At Parade we value respect for, and cooperation with, 

those whose job it is to get us safely to and from school 

each day 

• Students are not allowed to eat or drink on any of the 

buses to and from school - this is to assist the bus 

drivers to get to their next job on time, with a clean 

vehicle, or to help them complete their shifts on time at 

the end of the day, as well as ensuring a clean 

environment for all bus users;  

• The boys are required to stay in their seats to and from 

school, and wear the seat belts where these are 

provided as part of the students’ responsibility for 

ensuring a safe trip for other passengers and the bus 

driver; 



 

• Throwing any kind of material inside or outside the bus is a 

serious offence and will be treated as such. It is particularly 

distracting to bus drivers on very busy roads; 

• Noise levels should be kept to a reasonable level to allow 

bus drivers to concentrate on the task of getting students 

safely to their destinations; 

• A MYKI card with appropriate funds is required for those 

students travelling on buses where a MYKI fare is required; 

• and finally, cooperation with any directions given by bus 

drivers in the interests of all passengers safety is ALWAYS 

required from all Parade students. 

  

Public Transport 

We expect all students to behave with courtesy and respect 

towards drivers and other passengers when using any form of 

public transport to and from school, and on excursions.  We also 

expect students to stand and offer their seats to members of the 

public when using any form of public transport. 

 

Plenty Road and Bell Street 

For students’ safety, we require all boys who need to cross 

Plenty Road or Bell Street, for any reason, to do so at the lights 

on the marked pedestrian crossings.  The traffic lights at the 

entrance to the Bundoora Campus do not mark a pedestrian 

crossing and students should not attempt to cross Plenty Road 

at that point.   

  

Bundoora Parents, please do not ask your son to meet you 

in the Hungry Jack’s carpark, or drop him off there in the 

morning – the boys will always take the shortest way 

across the road, and there is no designated crossing from 

that point across Plenty Road. 

 

We would ask that parents emphasize this point with their sons 

so that students can remain safe as they cross two very busy 

roadways.  Unfortunately, two years ago, one of our students 

was involved in an accident with a car, as he was not using a 

designated crossing; fortunately, he recovered from that 

incident, but it is a reminder of how dangerous our roads can 

be.   

 

We also expect students to obey traffic signals, teacher 

directions and instructions given by Parade staff and Council 

crossing supervisors. 

  

Parent-Tutor Interviews – Term 1 2020 

Instructions on how to book appointments and the times of the 

information sessions will be emailed home to families in the 

coming week. 

 

Bundoora Families 

• Parents with students in Years 8 and 9, as well as Year 7, 

will be invited to attend Parent-Tutor Interviews for students  

in these Lower House Tutor Groups at Bundoora on 

Tuesday 18 February, between 3.40pm and 8.50pm.  

• Year 7 families will also have the opportunity to attend one 

of the Information Sessions offered that night, which will 

contain key information on the Year 7 Camp held in 

March.   

• Upper House Student-Parent-Tutor Interviews will be held 

on Tuesday 25 February.  Families will be able to make 

appointments to meet with each of their sons’ Upper 

House Tutors, as well as attend one of the VCE 

Information Sessions provided that night for any of their 

sons undertaking a VCE subject or course of study in 

2020. 

  

Preston Families 

• Parent-Tutor Interviews for ALL YEAR LEVELS at our 

Preston Campus will take place on Tuesday 18 February 

between 3.40pm and 8.50pm.   

• Year 7 families will also have the opportunity to attend one 

of the Information Sessions offered that night, which will 

contain key information on the Year 7 Camp held in 

March.   

   

House Leader Changes 

There are some changes to responsibilities in the House 

Leaders Team for 2020, as we welcome Mrs Teresa Talia to 

the team as House Leader for Hughes Upper at Bundoora.  

Teresa comes to us as a very experienced House Leader and 

Legal Studies Teacher from Emmaus College, and is excited 

to be joining Parade.  I am sure our community, but 

particularly Hughes families, will make her welcome.  

 

Mr Jacob Williams will be returning to the Preston Campus 

from 2020 to take up the role of Assistant Student Wellbeing 

Coordinator for students in Years 9 and 10, amongst the 

projects he has been assigned for this year.  He will join Mrs 

Elizabeth Bult in her role with the Year 7s and 8s and Mr John 

Nicholls with the Years 11s and 12s. 

 

At Bundoora, Mr Luke Rosbrook will take up the role of House 

Leader for Hughes Lower and Mrs Jessica Frisina will lead 

the Treacy Lower staff and students as their House Leader. 

  

The Student Wellbeing Team of Tutor Teachers, House 

Leaders, Student Wellbeing Coordinators, Dean of 

Students, Counsellors, and myself look forward to 

welcoming your son to school for 2020 and helping him 

to have a successful year. 

 

Miss Regina Rowan 

Assistant Principal - Student Wellbeing  



 



 

From the Dean of Learning 
Years 10 to 12 
 

 

 

 

University of Melbourne Kwong Lee Dow 

Scholarships 

Since 2007, the University of Melbourne has offered the 

Kwong Lee Dow Young Scholars Program, an academic 

enrichment program designed to support high-achieving 

secondary students. The program is open to Year 11 

students in 2020, who must complete a rigorous application 

process as well as be approved by their school.  

 

This year the University of Melbourne has accepted into the 

program two fine applicants from Parade College being 

Bryce Hassett (B05) and Jayant Batish (H01). The boys were 

selected from several fine applications from Parade students 

and all applicants are to be commended on the standard of 

their application. 

 

Both Jayant and Bryce were recipients of the High Achievers 

award for Year 10 last year, showing excellence across their 

entire range of subjects at Year 10 level.  They now join the 

esteemed company of Parade’s recent recipients including 

Pinidu Chandrasekera, Carl Perera, William Dynes and 

Callum Holmes. We wish both boys well for the year ahead. 

 

VCE Parent Information Evening 2020 

This year the VCE parent information evening will be run in 

conjunction with the Upper Parent Tutor Evening on Tuesday 

25 February. Parents will have the opportunity to attend one 

of two repeated sessions regarding the VCE that will be held 

throughout the evening in Rivergum Theatre. More 

information will be sent home regarding the evening in an 

upcoming letter addressed to parents. 

 

This forum will provide an opportunity to be fully informed 

about your son’s requirements and expectations as they 

commence their studies in 2019. The evening is applicable to 

all parents with a son in Units 1 to 4 of any VCE subject. 

 

Mr Paul Fahey 

Dean of Learning - Years 10 to 12 

Biostore Scanning in 
Parade’s Learning Centres 
  

 

 

 

Parade College Learning Centres use the Biostore scanning 

system to enable students to borrow books and other items. 

  

When new students come to the Learning Centres for the first 

time or with their classes, they will have their fingers scanned 

into Biostore.  

  

This program uses the highest standards of security and user 

privacy. Fingerprint images are not stored.  Encryption 

algorithms are used to store identity information. 

  

If any parents have any concerns, please contact the Learning 

Centre staff. 

  

Mrs Fernando-Swart 

Services Manager NLC 

Tuesdays and Wednesdays 

at the Resource Centres 

3.15pm to 4.30pm 



 

From the Director of  
High Performance Sport 

 

 

 

 

ACC Athletics Championships 2020 

The ACC Athletic Championships will be held at the 

Lakeside Stadium on Wednesday 18 March at the Lakeside 

Stadium, Albert Park.   

 

Students interested in being involved in the Parade Athletic 

Team should see Mr Groves in E18 prior to the 

commencement of training in 2020.  

 

Listed below is the training schedule for 2020. 

 

Junior Athletic Carnivals 

Year 7 Athletics Carnival 

Thursday 13 February Periods 4 to 6 Bunjil Park 

 

Year 8 Athletics Carnival 

Thursday 6 February Periods 4 to 6 Bunjil Park 

 

Training after school at Bunjil Park from 3.30pm to 

4.45pm for all interested students 

Tuesday 11 February and Thursday 13 February 

All Year Levels 

 

Tuesday 18 February and Thursday 20 February  

All Year Levels 

 

Tuesday 25 February  

All Year Levels 

 

All other training times will be released in Term 1. 

 

ACC Swimming Championships 2020 

The ACC Swimming Championships will take place at 

MSAC on Thursday 27 February.  Training for the Parade 

Swimming Team will take place at the Watermac Pool in 

Greensborough.   

 

Students interested in being involved in the team can either 

meet Mr Groves at Watermac at 7.25am, or a bus will leave 

from the Bundoora Campus at 7.10am.  

Transport will be provided for the return trip from Watermac 

back to school.  

 

Students from the Preston Campus should see Mr Watson 

for transport arrangements.  

 

Listed below are all training and trial sessions. 

 

Wednesday 5 February – 7.30-8.15am – Watermac 

Years 8 to 12 

 

Thursday 6 February - Year 7 trials to be held during Sport 

class - details to be advised to all Year 7 students 

 

Friday 7 February – 7.30-8.15am – Watermac 

Year 7 to 12 (Year 7’s invited from trials) 

 

Wednesday 12 February – 7.30-8.15am - Watermac 

 

Friday 14 February – 7.30-8.15am – Watermac 

 

Monday 17 February – 7.30-8.15am – Watermac 

 

Wednesday 19 February – 7.30-8.15am – Watermac 

 

Friday 21 February – 7.30-8.15am – Watermac 

 

Monday 24 February – 1.00-3.00pm 

Final Training Session/Selection – Coburg Pool 

 

Thursday 27 February – 5.00-9.00pm 

ACC Swimming Carnival 

 

Selection in High Performance in 2020 

Subject selection has been completed for 2020 High 

Performance classes at Year 8, 9 and 10 and letters have 

been sent home to those that have unfortunately missed 

out. 

 

As ACC High Performance is a timetable subject, selection 

into these classes has to coincide with the Subject Selection 

process in August.  

 

To accommodate the potential development of students not 

selected into a 2020 High Performance class and provide 

the opportunity to try out for a 2020 ACC team, additional 

trials for all ACC Sports are as follows –  

 



 

• Football and Soccer will occur midway in Term 1 2020. 

• Basketball, Table Tennis and Hockey will occur midway 

in Term 2 2020. 

• Volleyball, Tennis and Cricket trials will occur midway 

through Term 3 2020. 

 

Any student identified at these trials as possible members of 

an ACC team will be given the opportunity to play some 

games.  

 

In addition, students wishing to improve their skills and 

enhance their chances for future ACC selection should 

involve themselves in the Sports Development Program.  

 

Focusing on all ACC sports, this two week program (per 

sport) will generally occur on a Tuesday and Thursday after 

school until 4.30pm and run throughout the year.  

 

The dates for the Football and Soccer programs are below: 

 

Football - Non HP Trials for ACC Sport (for possible  

selection in 2020 ACC teams): 

 

Thursday 5 March 3.15-4.15pm at Bunjil Park 

Thursday 26 March 3.15-4.15pm at Bunjil Park 

 

Football – Skills Development Program (for possible 

selection in 2021 High Performance): 

 

Monday 27 April 3.15-4.15pm at Bunjil Park 

Monday 11 May 3.15-4.15pm at Bunjil Park 

 

Soccer - Non HP Trials for ACC Sport (for possible 

selection in 2020 ACC teams): 

 

Tuesday 3 March 3.15-4.15pm at Bunjil Park 

Tuesday 24 March 3.15-4.15pm at Bunjil Park 

 

Soccer – Skills Development Program (for possible 

selection in 2021 High Performance): 

 

Monday 20 April 3.15-4.15pm at Bunjil Park 

Monday 4 May 3.15-4.15pm at Bunjil Park 

 

Cricket and Tennis Caps 

All members of our Year 7-10 ACC Cricket and Tennis 

teams have been supplied a College Cap which is to be  

worn when representing the College in ACC Summer 

competitions. 

 

It is expected that all team members in these teams have 

their cap for all fixtures in Term 4.  Replacement caps can 

be purchased from Mr Groves or Mr Turner in E18 for a cost 

of $10. 

 

State and National Representatives 

The annual College Magazine, the Paradian includes a 

section relating to Sport, which encompasses both ACC and 

external sports.  

 

To celebrate the performance of students, I am asking for all 

students who have represented Victoria or Australia in a 

Sport to email myself with details of their involvement.   

 

My email address is paul.groves@parade.vic.edu.au 

 

Mr Paul Groves 

Director of High Performance Sport 

mailto:paul.groves@parade.vic.edu.au


 



 

From the  
Business Manager 
 

 

 

 

5% Discount Offer for 2020 Tuition Charges  

Invoices for 2020 were issued in early November 2019.  If you 

have not received your invoice for 2020 fees, please contact 

the office immediately.  

  

A discount of 5% off tuition fees is offered for payment in full 

by Friday 14 February 2020.  

  

Payment Authority  

Families are reminded that any Direct Debit Payment 

authorities for 2019 will remain in place unless we are advised 

otherwise.  Payments will be updated for the current balance 

outstanding.  

  

Families need to check their bank accounts to ensure that any 

existing arrangements have rolled over for 2020.  

  

If you are a new family or do not have a Direct Debit payment 

authority in place, please return your form immediately.  

  

If you would like to discuss other options available regarding 

the payment of fees, please call Ms Emily Hosking on  

9468-3327 or email to fees@parade.com.au.  

  

Approved Payment Plans  

Families who do not have an existing approved active 

payment arrangement are required to finalise any ‘Brought 

Forward’ outstanding balance immediately.  

  

If you are experiencing financial difficulty with meeting your 

fee obligations or need some assistance with setting up your 

payment plan please contact Ms Emily Hosking on  

9468-3327 or via fees@parade.vic.edu.au.  

  

Exiting Students  

If your son is not returning in 2020 please contact the 

Registrar, Mrs Roslyn Tabacco, on 9468-3304 or 

registrar@parade.vic.edu.au for an Exit Form. This will 

ensure you are charged the correct amount of fees and 

charges.  

 

Financial Assistance  

Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF)  

CSEF will be provided by the Victorian Government to assist 

eligible families to cover the costs of school trips, camps 

and sporting activities.  

  

If you hold a valid means-tested concession card or are a 

temporary foster parent, you may be eligible for CSEF.  

  

The allowance will be paid to the school to use towards 

expenses relating to camps, excursions, or sporting 

activities for the benefit of your child. The annual CSEF 

amount per student will be $225 for secondary school 

students.  

  

For more information about the CSEF, including an 

application form, visit www.education.vic.gov.au/csef 

alternatively you can download an application form from the 

College website http://www.parade.vic.edu.au/Fees.aspx  

  

If you have any problems accessing an application form 

please contact the College on 9468-3300.  

  

Application forms are to be completed and lodged as soon 

as possible.  

  

Charter Bus  

Students travelling by charter bus in 2020 have been 

allocated a seat and billed for 2020 unless we have been 

advised otherwise.  Please note one terms notice is required 

to cancel use of this service.  

  

Families who no longer wish to use the service are required 

to forward a cancellation request to 

transport@parade.vic.edu.au or via letter addressed to Mr 

Anthony Glatzel, Logistics Coordinator.  

  

Finance Committee Members  

The College Finance Committee is looking for potential 

members for 2020. If you are interested in joining or would 

like to know more please contact the Business Manager, Mr 

Paul Harris, on 9468-3309 or via 

paul.harris@parade.vic.edu.au  

  

Mr Paul Harris 

Business Manager 

mailto:fees@parade.com.au
mailto:fees@parade.vic.edu.au
mailto:registrar@parade.vic.edu.au
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/csef
http://www.parade.vic.edu.au/Fees.aspx
mailto:transport@parade.vic.edu.au
mailto:paul.harris@parade.vic.edu.au


 

From the  
Director of Music 
 

 

 

 

Instrumental Music Enrolments will remain open during the 

holiday period and close on Friday 14 February 2020.   

 

You can access all information for both Instrumental Music 

(including new offering of Voice Lessons) and the New 

Instrumental Band Class (Year 7 and 8) via Instrumental 

Music Lessons 2020. 

 

Ms Melissa Calia 

Director of Music 

India Immersion 2020 
 

 

 

 

 

There is a great opportunity for Year 10 and 11 students to 

participate in an India immersion in 2020.  The Immersion 

runs in September, starting on the last week of Term 3 and 

continuing through the school holidays. 

 

The group will visit a variety of cultural and tourist 

destinations such as the Taj Mahal, Red Fort, Mother 

Theresa’s house, Gandhi Memorial, Temples and many 

others.  Your stay and participation in working with the 

students at Providence School is the highlight of the trip. 

The school is located Shillong in the hill region of northern 

India. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please contact Mrs Kuppe (located at Hughes staffroom) for 

more information, or by email 

kylie.kuppe@parade.vic.edu.au  

 

An information night will be organised for early 2020.  

 

Mrs Kylie Kuppe 

Director of Ministry 

https://www.parade.vic.edu.au/Forms/Instrumental_Lesson_Booking_Form.aspx
https://www.parade.vic.edu.au/Forms/Instrumental_Lesson_Booking_Form.aspx


 

 

Epipen's and Excursions 
 

Parents of students that are at risk of anaphylaxis 

should be aware that, in response to Ministerial Order 

706, it is College policy and a requirement of 

legislation that students who attend the College must 

have supplied the College with a valid Epipen and a 

current Anaphylaxis Action Plan for their personal 

use.  

  

In order for a student to attend an excursion or event 

off the premises they must carry their individual 

College Epipen and their spare Epipen from home 

with them.  This is to ensure that sufficient 

medications are available should the student require 

them. 

 

Anaphylactic students who do not have their Epipen's 

with them will be unable to leave the College 

premises to attend offsite activities. 

 

If parents have specific enquiries about Epipen's 

please contact Ms Ireland in First Aid at our 

Bundoora Campus. 

 

Parents of Parade 

2020 Meeting Calendar 

5 February  POP Meeting 1 

11 March POP Meeting 2 

15 April POP Meeting 3 

13 May POP Meeting 4 

10 June POP Meeting 5 

8 July POP Meeting 6 

12 August POP Meeting 7 

9 September POP Meeting 8 

14 October  POP Meeting 9 

11 November POP AGM 

 

Meetings commence at 7.30pm and are held in 

the Boardroom at the Bundoora campus 

 

Please check the Newsletter each fortnight  

and note any changes to the above dates 

 

If you would like to find out more about 

Parents of Parade, or if you have any questions 

about future events, please contact  

 

Mr Flavio Cosmelli 

President Parents of Parade 

 

pop@parade.vic.edu.au 



 



 

From The Old Paradians   
 

 

 

 

 

Lewis Derrico honoured by OPA 

The Old Paradians’ Association has rounded out the 2019 

year by honouring its former President Lewis Derrico with 

the Tenete Award. 

 

At its penultimate meeting in November, members of the 

Association committee unanimously voted in favour of the 

award being bestowed upon Lewis, who was forced to 

relinquish the presidency in June due to health reasons. 

 

Dr Paul Shannon (1985), with whom Lewis is pictured here 

at the Association’s wine-tasting evening in 2016, 

succeeded Lewis as President. 

The Tenete Award was instituted in 1974 – co-incidentally 

the same year Lewis officiated as Parade College Captain - 

to mark the 60th anniversary of the Old Paradians’ 

Association’s existence and to renew its pledge to serve 

Parade College and its students. 

 

Full story, click here - http://www.oldparadians.com.au/old-

paradian-stories/lewis-derrico-honoured-by-opa  

 

Parade’s Paddy Guinane dies at 80 

Richmond's oldest living Premiership player Patrick 

('Paddy') Guinane, a part of Parade’s all-conquering 1st XVIII 

teams of the mid-1950s, died recently at the age of 80. 

Joining Richmond in 1958 from the neighbouring St Ignatius 

YCW team, Paddy followed his father Dan, who had 

represented the Tigers in 103 senior appearances through 

the 1930s and '40s. 

 

At 6’3” and 14st. 6lb in the old measurement, Paddy cut a 

formidable figure in yellow and black. In 148 senior League 

matches through 11 seasons at Punt Road, he topped the 

Tigers’ seasonal goalkicking tallies with 50 in 1966 and 41 in 

’68, which bookended the drought-breaking 1967 Grand 

Final victory over Geelong under Tom Hafey’s watch. 

 

Wearing the No.1, Paddy, as Vice-Captain, was an able ally 

to the then team leader Fred Swift, in a 20 which included 

Bartlett, Dean, Hart and Northey, and the famed midfielders 

Bourke, Barrot and Clay. 

 

Full story, images, click here - https://

www.oldparadians.com.au/old-paradian-stories/parade-s-

paddy-guinane-dies-at-80  

 

 

For these and other stories, go to www.oldparadians.com.au 

 

Mr Tony De Bolfo 

Old Paradians’ Association CEO 

http://www.oldparadians.com.au/old-paradian-stories/lewis-derrico-honoured-by-opa
http://www.oldparadians.com.au/old-paradian-stories/lewis-derrico-honoured-by-opa
https://www.oldparadians.com.au/old-paradian-stories/parade-s-paddy-guinane-dies-at-80
https://www.oldparadians.com.au/old-paradian-stories/parade-s-paddy-guinane-dies-at-80
https://www.oldparadians.com.au/old-paradian-stories/parade-s-paddy-guinane-dies-at-80
http://www.oldparadians.com.au


 

Calendar 

The following important dates in the College calendar 

can also be found on our website under the ‘News’ tab 

13 January * Bundoora Office Opens 

19-22 January * EREA Student Leaders Conference 

23 January * Preston Office Opens 

 * Booklist Collection Day (see below for 

details) 

 * Year 7-10 Laptop Collection 

24 January * Year 7-10 Laptop Collection 

26 January  * Australia Day 

27 January * Australia Day Public Holiday 

28 January * Finance Committee Meeting 

31 January * Term 1 Commences Years 7 & 12 

3 February * Years 8-11 Commence 

 * Board Meeting 

4 February * Homework Club 

5 February * Senior Sport Round 2 

 * Parents of Parade Meeting 

 * Homework Club 

6 February * Year 7 Swim Trials 

 * Year 8 House Athletics Carnival 

10-12 Feb * Year 7 ACER Testing 

10 February * College Photo Day 

11 February * Homework Club 

 * Parent Information Session - STEM in 

Singapore, Nash Learning Centre 

7.30pm 

12 February * Ministry Retreat #1 

 * OPA Luncheon 

 * Senior Sport Round 2 (Cricket) 

 * Senior Sport Round 3 

 * Homework Club 

13 February * Ministry Retreat #1 

 * Year 7 Athletics Carnival 

14 February * PC Program Years 8 to 10 

16 February * OPA Bike Ride 

 * Open Day (see below for details) 

17 February * OPA Executive Meeting 

18 February * Homework Club 

 * Preston VCAL Evening 

 * Year 7 Information Parent/Tutor 

Evening 

19 February * Ministry Retreat #2 

 * Senior Sport Round 3 (Cricket) 

 * Senior Sport Round 4 

 * Homework Club 

20 February * Ministry Retreat #2 

 * Strategic Planning Meeting 

 * Year 10 Commissioning  

 * Year 10 Community Action Placement 

No 1 

22 February * Saturday Detention 

Sunday 16 February 

Preston & Bundoora Campuses 

10.00am to 2.00pm 

 

Booklist Collection 
 

Years 7 to Year 10 (2020) Bundoora Students 

Thursday 23 January, 2019 - 9.00am to 2.00pm 

Students attending Bundoora campus in 2020 collect 

books at the Yarangabee Centre. 

 

Years 7 to Year 12 (2020) Preston Students 

Thursday 23 January, 2020 - 9.00am  to 12.00pm 

Students attending Preston campus in 2020 collect 

books at the MacKillop Centre. 



 

 

PARADE COLLEGE 

BUNDOORA CAMPUS 

2020 TRAFFIC ARRANGEMENTS 

To assist new families at Parade we have put together some information which we hope will make it 

easier for you when dropping your son off at the College. 

 

Student Pick Up Zones are now located in Naughtin Terrace and Callan Court which are located at the 

rear of the College buildings.  Please follow the directional signs along the College driveway. 

 

Please note that there is no car access to, or exit from, Garvey Terrace, Visitors Car Park 

or the College Bus Circuit between 2.45pm and 3.45pm daily 

 

Suggested options when dropping your son off: 

 

An alternative option is to collect your child from Edmund Rice Park beside ERC building which is 

accessible from Milton Parade off Plenty Rd or Cameron Parade, refer to Melway maps 9 & 10, or 

 

For Lynch House students: travel via the main driveway to the rear of the property to collect your son 

from the Naughtin Terrace precinct; 

 

For Bodkin, Hughes or Treacy House students: travel via the main driveway to the rear of the 

property to collect your son from Callan Court precinct; 

 

For Edmund Rice Trade Training Centre students: travel via the main driveway to the rear of the 

property to collect your son from Callan Court precinct. 

 

Please be aware that buses have priority at all times whilst on College property 

 

To assist with student safety and efficient traffic flow please note the following College protocols 

• “No standing” anywhere along the College driveway 

• Students cannot be collected or dropped off along the College driveway 

• Please do not wait in the main driveway or block buses at any time 

• As access to the Visitors Car Park is restricted keep moving to the rear of the College 

• Obey all “Give Way” signs at all times 

• Comply with all speed zones and traffic management signage and 

• Follow directions by traffic marshals and/or parking attendants 

 

Please contact Mr Anthony Glatzel if you would like to consider bus transport to the College 

transport@parade.vic.edu.au 



 


